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University of New Mexico  

STAFF COUNCIL MEETING 
Summary Minutes ~ View full meeting online at staff.unm.edu 
February 16, 2010 ~
Members Present: Elisha Allen, Marsha Baumeister, Bob Christner, Mary Clark, Ron Compher, 
Chris Elliott, Annabeth Fieck, James Gale, Mary Jacintha, George Kelbley, Merle Kennedy, 
Joyce Krantman, Etta Linton, Janet Luarkie, Karen Mann, Christina Maris, Linda McCormick, 
Shannon McCoy Hayes, Kathy McKinstry, Hollie Medina, Cindy Abel Morris, Jon Price, Shelley Rael, B. Frances Rico, Fred Rose, Eva Rouf, Inigio San Gil, Cody Saxton, Gary Stepic, Barbara Shortman, Judy Willson and Roberta Zozaya.
Members Excused: Romeo Alonzo, Sandra Bauman, Barbara Gabaldon, Nancy Huffstutler, Barbara Jackson, Kathy Meadows, Rhonda Miranda, Suzanne McConaghy, and Lisa McHale
Members Absent: Jennifer Bayley, Lesley Davidson Boyd, Maria Daw, Juan Larrañaga, Roberta Menicucci and Russell Morris.
Parliamentarian: Not present.
Guests: Sari Kosinsky, UCAM; Kim Halpern, Con’t Ed; Helen Gonzales, HR; Tracy Wenzl, A+S: Tara Vig, EHPP; Randa Silva, TEC; Nancy Middlebrook, Provost Office; Sevy Gurule, Relay for Life; and Cindy Tyson, NMHR.
1. Call to Order: Speaker Clark: quorum is established. 
2. Approve Agenda: Speaker Clark: agenda is amended and adopted as amended. 
3. Approve Minutes: Speaker Clark: minutes are adopted with corrections.
4. Constituent Comments: Speaker Clark: 
Tara Vig of EHPP introduces the “Step Up” program for staff-information was sent to your prior to the meeting-this is a program to increase awareness of physical movement using pedometers.
5. Executive Committee Report: President elect Kennedy: On UNM Day several of us went to Santa Fe to represent staff with our advocacy efforts-we were very respectfully received and I think they have heard us. We have also attended the weekly legislative briefing meetings held in Santa Fe. On Jan 26 I attended the Faculty Senate meeting and they reaffirmed their previous votes of no confidence in Regent Koch and to oppose his confirmation to the BOR. I heard FS President Doug Fields say how important staff was and wanted you to know that. On Feb 11 I attended the F+F meeting. 
SCEXEC has met three times and we have discussed the budget and proposed cuts.  We did participate in the focus committee for the upcoming survey on Governance issues-there were some issues and another meeting was scheduled so staff could go over our questions in a more effective manner. We encourage all of you to complete the survey.
6. President’s Report: Elisha Allen: As you may recall, last week we sent a communication to staff asking for help with a particular legislative issue–the feedback we got back was that we were very effective and those efforts were seen as a success-we do not know the final outcome of our efforts yet, but the ERB proposal in HB2 was retracted-so thank you.  
Late last week I had contacted members of the higher ed statewide group, NMHESA, and we were able to put together a joint letter from myself and other staff associations across the state-this went to the state finance committee.  Points we made included the fact that higher education staff are not opposed to carrying our share of the burden but in many ways we feel that we are doing that by not receiving COL and taking on additional duties as budgets tighten and then the often overlooked fact that we are also citizens and tax payers in the state and when gross receipts taxes are raised- or taxes are increased- we are also contributing in those ways.
No real update on where we are, but it seems as if UNM is doing reasonably well in the legislature-one challenge is trying to advocate for UNM in light of all the publicity and news articles about the university-legislators are reading these things too.
This year we campaigned to increase the Gerald May Award endowment via the United Way Campaign this year-and while we did receive some donations that way the biggest donation came to us from the Provost-it is a quasi endowment and departments can contribute funds to it.  We are very grateful to her for this contribution.
As a result of my personal experience with the legislature and confirmation hearings this year I realize that we need to do a better job of selling our message of the excellent services we are providing and educating the public about those services-we will talk about a resolution later in the meeting that is related to this.
Today I would like to recommend that Inigo San Gil be appointed to fill our recently vacated seat on the Faculty Staff Benefits Committee.

7. Speaker’s Report: Mary Clark: Today I would like to appoint Kim Halpern to the vacant G14 seat and the motion to seat is successful; the vote is called to appoint Inigo to FSB Committee at the recommendation of President Allen and the motion to seat is successful.
If there is no objection from this body the Executive Committee would like to oversee the 20th Year celebration for the Council.  No objections are heard. The SAW/SAM Task Force committee will meet soon to finalize their recommendations to EXEC.

Your constituent listservs are an important tool to communicate with our co-workers and your co-workers need to know what is going on and who to talk to with various issues-if you need help with using your listservs, please contact me or Karin

8. New Business:
a.  Hollie Medina, Rules and Elections, Precinct 2010 elections: You received the recommended breakdowns for the Precinct numbers and the number of reps for each.  At this time I’d like to move this to the body the 2010 Precinct Election apportionment for approval. The motion is open for discussion.
Ron Compher, P15, moves that org code 100D move from P8 to P15 as that is a better fit.  The question is asked how this move might impact IT who is building our listeservs-Hollie feels that it will be minimum…in this case, not an issue as it had been in 15 and will go back there. We did try to make as few change s as possible this year based on the need to keep listserv building to a minimum.

The motion is made to approve the Precincts, with the one change as offered.  The vote is called and the motion is approved. The call for self nominations will go out later this week, with the election late March, early April.
b. Elisha Allen: Student Success Committee:  reads for the record and moves approval:
WHEREAS staff is deeply invested in the academic mission of the university, and

WHEREAS student success and engagement are critical components to the university’s success, and

WHEREAS student and staff interests are naturally aligned in many areas including accessibility, 

 mentorship, adequate facilities and staffing to support academic outcomes, and

WHEREAS staff has important insights into process efficiency that could streamline workloads and 

provide better service to students, and

WHEREAS staff members in all job titles already serve as mentors and advisors providing an 

important support structure at the university, and

WHEREAS members of the New Mexico State Legislature have expressed concern over student 

success and engagement at the university, and

WHEREAS the UNM Staff Council has determined that issues of UNM student success are proper 

and valid concerns of the Staff Council.

THEREFORE, be it resolved that, the Staff Council on this 16th day of February, 2010, hereby 

creates a standing Student Success Committee.  The committee shall have as its mission and goal to 

address issues that relate to staff participation with all facets of student success. Membership on the 

committee shall be as provided for in the Staff Council By-Laws. 

THEREFORE, be it further resolved that this committee shall cooperatively develop proposals that 

 improve the lives of staff on campus by focusing on improving the shared concerns that directly 

contribute to student success and engagement.

Copies of this resolution shall be delivered to the Presidents of ASUNM, GPSA, the parent and 

Alumni associations, and Faculty Senate as well as the Provost, the President, the VP of Student Affairs and the members of the  Board of Regents of the University of New Mexico.

The motion is seconded and questions are called:

Annabeth Fieck, P23, asks what brings this about and Elisha says the idea came about as a result of my thinking how the Council moves our agenda forward and while we do concern ourselves with benefits and compensation we also know we are here for the students, for student engagement-and many concerns that I have heard from various sources are really related to how the university is engaging with students and providing meaningful programs and resources for student/academic success.  
The idea is to get people who want to be involved to collaborate in developing proposals that further the mission –getting the proposals, ultimately, before the regents...it is one thing to say we are concerned about a particular issue and another to say that we have developed a proposal that will do this and that our proposal has the support of this department/dean and we would like you (regents) to approve. Another example is process efficiency-if we identify areas that need to be streamlined there seems to be no reason that we cannot move on them.
Joyce Krantman, G10, offers the example of scholarship issues-there is 1 person on campus that can talk to students about scholarships and this person is leaving main campus…what is the hiring plan for this?

Inigo San Gil, P2, asks if committee membership will be comprised of students and Elisha says that while our by-laws do allow non Councilor committee membership, he hopes the other constituent groups would come up with their own task forces to collaborate with us. At the end of the resolution you will see that this will go to all the other groups-I want them to see what we are doing so they can be aware of us and join with us.

Several Councilors speak to the value of this proposed committee.

The vote is called and the motion to form the Student Success Committee is adopted.

9. Committee Reports:

a. Communications: Hollie Medina: We met last week and we are still working on the survey results-we are cleaning up the website and creating a platform getting ready for the new IT web platform is up; Bob is helping cleaning up the old site.  We have also approved a naming standard for your committee minutes so that minutes can be consistent-Karin will get that out to the committee chairs. eNEWS is now going out with the new name UNM Staff Council News.
b. IT Cabinet: Bob Christner: We met recently-some computer/IT big red revisions are coming up soon; Banner 8 implementation is coming up over break; Luminas portal upgrade went well-that was motivation for us to work on our presence on the MY UNM portal. About 111 classrooms have been upgraded for IT connections.  IT is now focused on email/calendar initiative-we are trying to decide if we cannot all come together on a single platform….there are over 40 email servers on campus that may or may not be interconnected with the current system-there are 30,000 stakeholders and this will be a challenge to meet standards we all agree on-we are looking for the”killer app.”  http://cio.unm.edu/cabinet/mins/100202.pdf
c. Parking and Transportation: Christina Maris: P+T is forming a Permit Review committee to look and the new and varied parking needs on campus-but we now know that staff -who do not have a parking permit-may buy 1 daily parking pass a month for $8.00, the point being you can get 12 a year, but 1 a month-there is a 5% float…all lots are sold only to 95% to accommodate one day permit parkers. This should help those trying to use alternative transportation options or who need to have their car here once a month.
d. Faculty Staff Benefits: Christina Maris:  Elaine Phelps for HR addressed us on issues we have heard here in the Council- the vision RFP is out now; EHPP is going to be doing a big push on health assessments in conjunction with a healthy event next October.  We did discuss the early retirement incentive for faculty-many different areas need to be considered and the process is interesting-this does not involve us or north campus faculty-the main issue is money, money, money-they need to be bought out. 
The UNM Retiree member reported that there is a bill in the legislature that will tie the COL for retirees to the CPI and if the index goes down as a retiree, your benefits could also go down. Another item of great interest to us is the faculty handbook policy “Respectful Workplace Policy”-I asked where this is going next-Big Red? It still needs to go to the Provost and the Regents for final approval for placement in the Faculty Handbook. We will ask Carol Stephen (policy office) to come and talk with us at our next meeting to address it for staff. Helen Gonzales remarks that this policy was developed by faculty as a faculty policy-I have looked at it, made recommendations to changes in process and this mirror-type of policy will come out to staff for review…the faculty does not go out to the campus for approval. 
e. Rewards and Recognition: Kathy McKinstry: We met last week and focused on the upcoming staff picnic-Karen Mann joined us to address the budget part of this event-Sat July 24 is the date and we are moving forward with ideas-affordability is an issue…we think prices to us may go up, but we will work through all that.  Karen Mann, Karin Retskin and I visited zoo staff to see if we might mirror last year’s event-we found out that might not be possible this year, hopefully this will work out for us.
f. Sustainability: Cindy Tyson:  Fifteen Eco-reps have been elected from the dorms and this allows the students to develop leadership skills, live a green life and help reduce their common footprint-many students are attracted to this initiative so now there will be class/field based offerings for the fall of 2010.  Purchasing is working on a newsletter that addresses our 4 principles-Planet, People, Price, and Performance. 
The Gallup branch is expressing renewed interest in sustainability areas and we look forward to working with them on this; the Sustainability Club-a student organizing-met and are looking at a worldwide initiative called Earth Hour https://www.myearthhour.org/home that takes place on March 27.
One item of interest was Helen Gonzales of HR discussed a new career field called Corporation Sustainability Strategist-as a sidebar to this presentation, we discussed the “social” equity component of sustainability and the fact that part time instructors here on campus do not qualify for benefits-Dr. Milne will gather data on the impact of this fact.
Earth Day is April 22-we will have a Grower’s Market here on campus that day.  We are also looking at a mission statement of sustainability for the campus …we do need to think about the “ideal” green UNM-what would that look like?

g. Career Development Committee: Mary Clark: We intend to do a survey to staff for their experience on non-competitive career advancement-we are also looking at the Career Development Policy- http://www.unm.edu/~ubppm/ubppmanual/3260.htm  ....one  issue that needs clarity is how many ladders are actually allowed…how can we proceed with that so that even during this time of pause and hold it is important that this process be active so staff can work on career development. Helen Gonzales is asked if Career ladders are indeed on hold during this time of pause and hold.  She replies that they are treated as any other personnel action-they require EVP approval-may are being approved, some being held…it depends on the scenario of the department.
10. Guest Speakers:

2:00 Sevy Gurule: Relay For Life: This project is a campus wide fundraiser for cancer and to promote cancer awareness-two years ago the staff formed a team to join our student teams in our fight and Kathy McKinstry led your team and it really was important and impressive to see you out there walking with students.  I challenge you to join us in this fight-join Kathy and some of your co-workers who are team members.  Kathy has started to get her team underway and is a great resource for your questions…the event this year is April 16+17. Log on to http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?pg=entry&fr_id=21679 for more info and the staff team will be named soon. You can reach me at:  fsgurule@unm.edu
2:10 Nancy Middlebrook: Banner 8 Upgrade: As you may have heard, Banner will go down Friday March 12 at 5 pm for an upgrade from version 7 to 8 and should be back up again at 8am on March 18.  The upgrade is for new enhancements and patches, new functionalities and to upgrade technological infrastructure. We are also trying to make it international student friendly-ie. Different monies, email address characters than we are set up for.  We can customize error messages; can take advantage of class wait listing notification option. Banner, Lobo web, Lobo Mart will be down-but ePrint will be up, Hyperion, calendaring and email, Learning Central will all be up and running  and most reporting tools up with the caveat the data will be from 3/11 run.  Questions should go to your service center that you normally use.
11. Councilor Comments: 
Kathy McKinstry, P11: Invites anyone interested to join our Relay for Life team-it is a great deal of fu, we stay up all night in the gym…we do have someone that walks (relay) all night…it is very touching to share with each other our experiences.
Shelley Rael, G12:  I have a question for Bob on his IT report-you mentioned “hostile” email is on the upswing-how does IT know this? Bob says that they are being reported through the usual channels-supervisor, and/or Campus Police and and/or University Counsel.

Elisha states that he recently attended a presentation by Phil Kroth on email hygiene-reminding us that email lasts forever-you cannot guarantee the lifespan, the ownership-you just do not know where it will go…so, be considerate about what you put in email is a prudent move.
Spam email can be forwarded to spamdrop@unm.edu for the filtering process.  If it arrives with a spam tag on it you do not need to forward it as it has been thru the filter. Groupwise has a separate filter.

Mary Clark, P17-I’d like to remind you all to sign up for the emergency alert system-and if you have students in your office have them do it as well. The recent on campus stabbing is a good example of how important it is to be able to be notified of emergencies on campus.

Fred Rose, P14:  There was a good editorial today in the ABQ Journal by Loyola Chastain.

Cody Saxton, G5-6: Working at the Student Health Center, I have vested interest in health and would like to say we heard of two great opportunities today for us to be role models-Relay for Life and Step Up…perhaps we should consider joining and being active in either of these programs.
12. Motion to adjourn : 2:45 called and seconded; the motion passes and is adopted.
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